
 

Auckland Office, Level 3, 12-18 Normanby Road, Mt Eden, Auckland 1024 
Private Bag 92644, Symonds Street, Auckland 1149 Phone: +64 9 632 9400  

27/01/2023 

Auckland Council 
Private Bag 92300 
Auckland 1142 

Attention: John Duguid, Manager, Plans and Places 

Tēnā koe John, 
 
Decision by the Minister of Education for an alteration to an existing Designation. The 
existing designation, 4992 Sir Keith Park School, Robertson Road, Māngere, is altered to 
incorporate the site 31 Robertson Road into the designated area. The purpose of the 
designation is “Education Purposes - Special School (years 0-13)”. 

The Minister of Education (“the Minister”) served a Notice of Requirement on Auckland Council to 
alter the existing designation at 33 Robertson Road, to incorporate the adjacent site, 31 Robertson 
Road, into the designation. 

This alteration was publicly notified by Auckland Council on 23 June 2022. 

The matter was considered by a Commissioner without a hearing on the basis that no submitters 
or the requiring authority wished to be heard. The recommendation of the Commissioner acting 
under delegated authority from Auckland Council was received by the Minister’s agent on 22 
December 2022. Auckland Council has recommended that the designation be confirmed, subject 
to conditions as set out in Attachment A to the Recommendation Report. 

In accordance with s172(1) of the Resource Management Act 1991 (“the Act”), the Minister 
accepts in full the Council’s recommendation for the following reasons: 

1. The designation is reasonably necessary for achieving the objectives of the Minster and will 
provide for the community’s social, cultural and economic well-being by enabling the school 
to expand onto the site as part of a masterplan development. Sir Keith Park School is to be 
redeveloped to accommodate the sustained roll growth due to a demand for specialist 
schooling at the site.  

2. The works enabled by the designation are consistent with Part 2 of the Act in that they will 
promote the sustainable management of natural and physical resources. 

3. The expanded site is consistent with relevant national policy statements and the objectives 
and policies of the Auckland Unitary Plan. 



 

The designation plan and shape file submitted with the Notice of Requirement shows the area of 
land to be included within the designation. 

The designation shall be included in the Plan as set out in Attachment A of the recommendation 
report and the designation plan supplied with the application. 

Please notify this decision to all submitters in accordance with s173 of the Act. 

Yours sincerely 

 

 

Clive Huggins 

Director Land Investment and Planning  

Under delegated authority from the Minister of Education 

T: 027 4299 234 

E: Clive.Huggins@education.govt.nz 

 

CC: Vanessa Leddra, Policy Planner, Auckland Council 

 


